
PRESIDENT’S CORNER
by Pat Harmon

One of our club’s goals this year is to get more 
club members involved in our various events and 
happenings. Our club was formed in 2001 by people 
who wanted to get out and do things with their Jaguars. 
All you have to do is take one look at our activities 
calendar to see we are doing just that. If you are new 
to our club or just haven’t had the opportunity to 
participate I really encourage you to get out there and 
join us. In all the clubs Nancy and I have belonged to 
we have never found one more friendly than the North 
Georgia Jaguar Club. I also want to encourage everyone 
to get more involved in our club operations. Do you 
know of a neat place or drive that we could go to in 
our Jaguars? At our recent Board meeting we voted to 
reimburse event sponsors for their expenses so all we 
need is a little bit of your time and not your money!
     Our November annual meeting and election of 
officers is not too far in the future and our nominating 
committee (Larry Kludt, Patty Engelhorn and Joe 
Newell) is looking for people who are willing to get 
involved. All officer positions are open so please 
consider giving them a call. We are especially looking 
for someone to step-up as our Concours Chair.
Pat

Once again the British-American Business Group is 
sponsoring the Atlanta British Car Fayre in historic 
downtown Norcross, September 10th from 10:00AM to 
3:00PM. Registration can be made on-line and is $15 
per car in advance, or $20 on the day. Last year saw 130 
cars and this year they will also have a section for classic 
British motorcycles. The event provides a chance for 
car and motorcycle enthusiasts to gather in a convenient 
location and admire the unique characteristics of the 

many distinctive automobiles that have originated in 
Britain. This is a nicely informal gathering of fellow 
minded souls, and the organizers encourage all owners 
of British cars to participate; any car of any age, and 
now motorbikes! On-line registrations will be eligible 
for a free raffle ticket and can be done at http://www.
babg.org/BritishCarFayre.html with payment by credit 
card. Proceeds benefit the charity Rainbow Village 
again this year.

Amicalola Falls will be the destination for our summer 
drive again this year. Everyone loved the beautiful 
backcountry roads we took last year and many club 
members have requested that we revisit the Falls again 
this year.  
     We will gather at the parking lot BEHIND the 
McDonalds located on Keith Bridge Road just east off 
Exit 17 on GA 400 at 9:00 am with a leave time of 9:20 
am for the one and a half hour drive to the Amicalola 
Falls State Park. The park has a very good restaurant 
and we will gather there for lunch. The afternoon is free 
to visit Dahlonega or explore other interesting roads in 
the area before heading back.
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Summer Drive To Amicalola Falls
Saturday, August 27th

British Car Fayre
September 10th

Summer Drive To 
Amicalola Falls

Saturday, August 27th
Submitted by: Dave Kirkman

British Car Fayre September 10th
Submitted by:John Baxa

Continued on page 7

The 50th anniversary celebration of the Jaguar E-Type 
has been in full swing now for several months.  All of 
the classic car magazines and newsletters have featured 
articles in fond remembrance of the introduction of 
this true automotive icon of the 1960’s.  Well, at my last 
count several years ago we had over fifty of these classic 
cars registered in our club. They ranged all the way 
from Wayne Phears’ award winning Series 1 “flat floor” 
OTS that Jaguar Corporate prominently featured at 
this year’s New York Auto Show; or Dick Maury’s 1963 
OTS that will be part of the Jaguar Corporate display at 
Pebble Beach; to those of us with “drivers” and others 
that can be best described as in need of a new home 
and some TLC.  
     All of these examples are an important part of the 
history of Jaguar and the E-Type in particular.  Hopefully 

Calling All E-Types
Submitted by Dave Kirkman
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Ten NGJC members found their way to the Carolina 
Jaguar Club’s Concourse at Little Switzerland, NC on 
the Blue Ridge Parkway. Caroline and Bill Armstrong 
joined Beverly and me on Thursday for an afternoon 
drive on the Parkway with our overnight destination 
being the Mount Pisgah Inn. The Inn is located at one 
of the highest points on the Parkway with spectacular 
views and excellent food. We took our time on Friday 
with a leisurely drive along the Parkway arriving at the 
Little Switzerland Inn in time for a nap before joining 
John and Arlene Hollier and Dick Maury and Johnny 
Carson for the Friday night Sea Food Special at the Inn. 
Following dinner Jim Morton gave an excellent slide 
show presentation on the development of the E-Type 
from his perspective as a former automotive engineer 
with Ford. Jim’s understanding of what it takes to design 
an automobile made the work of Jaguar’s Malcolm 
Sayer, a self-described aerodynamicist, even more 

incredible as he brought forth the famous Le Man’s 
winning Jaguar race cars of the fifties then the E-Type 
in 1961. 
     The Concours was on Saturday morning with judging 
starting at 11:00 am. Lori and Jeff Smith left Atlanta early 
Saturday morning and arrived in time for lunch and a 
quick inspection of the forty-plus Jaguars entered in the 
Concours before the very welcome late-morning shower 
cooled things off. The Holliers’ beautiful red XJS OTS 
and Dick Maury’s “Green Racer” took first place in their 
respective classes. There was a very nice selection of 
E-Types ranging from an early 61 “flat floor” to several 
late Series III V12’s. Beverly and I placed our E-Type on 
“Display” this year. 
     Little Switzerland is an excellent destination for a 
mid-summer weekend getaway and the friendly Carolina 
Jaguar Club members always put on a good Concours. 
Dick Maury tells me that they plan on returning 
to Little Switzerland in 2012.

The CAT BOUTIQUE is looking for items to put 
in our booth at the annual Concours event at the 
Chattahoochee Country Club in Gainesville. The 
Concours date is October 9, 2011. If you have any 
Jaguar books, manuals or Jaguar related items that you 
would like to donate, please call Carolyn Sikes (770) 
729-8210, Linda Cleveland (770) 538-0252, Nancy 
Harmon (678)-450-6728 or 

Beverly Kirkman (770) 886-7435. If not new items, 
just gently used ones, please. All profits from the sale of 
items, go to our Club Treasury. The Cat Boutique gives 
the ladies, in particular, a chance to browse and shop. 
It also gives the guys a chance to bring back a gift to 
wives who are unable to attend and we see the men 
shopping for car related items, so we definitely 
need “guy things’.
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NGJC Members Enjoy Little Switzerland
Submitted by Dave Kirkman

Cat Boutique News
Submitted by Roy Cleveland
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North Georgia Jaguar Club 2011 Calendar of Events
Contact Dave Kirkman (kirkmandav1@aol.com)  *Club Member Faclitator

January 22 (Saturday)
-Streetside Classic Cars,

Time: 12:30 PM
Sponsor: G. Haldane*

Location: Lithia Springs

February 12 (Saturday)
– Valentine Gathering,

Time: 6:30 PM
Sponsor: D. Kirkman*

Location: Duluth

March 13 (Sunday)
-Amelia Island 

Concours,
Sponsor: N/A

Location: Amelia Island, FL

March 26 (Saturday)
– Tech Session-Dent 

Repair
Time: noon

Sponsor: I. Ruiz*
Location: TBD

March 26, 27, 28 
(Fri/Sat/Sun)– JCNA 

Annual General 
Meeting

Sponsor: D. Maury*
Location: Richmond, VA

April 3 (Sunday)
– Slalom
Time: TBD

Sponsor: D. Maury
Location: TBD

April 9 (Saturday)
– Judge’s Training
Time: 12:30 - 2:30

Sponsor: P. Harmon
Location: Hennessy Jaguar 

Gwinnett

April 16 (Saturday)
– Spring Drive
Time: 9:30 AM

Sponsor: D. Kirkman*
Location: TBD

April 30  (Saturday)
– Rain Date for Spring 

Drive
Time: 9:30 AM

Sponsor: D. Kirkman*
Location: TBD

April  29, 30, May 1 
(Fri/Sat/Sun)

– Walter Mitty Historic 
Races

Sponsor: P. Harmon*
Location: Road Atlanta

May 14 (Saturday)
– British Motorcar Day

Sponsor: D.Kirkman,G.
Haldane*

Location: Berry College

May 22 (Sunday)
– Late Spring Drive

Time: 9:30 AM
Sponsor: D.Kirkman*

Location: TBD

May 29 (Sunday)
– Rain Date-Late Spring 

Drive
Time: 9:30 AM

Sponsor: D.Kirkman*
Location: TBD

June 11 (Saturday)
– Start of Great 
American Race

Sponsor: Coker Tire
Location: Chattanooga, TN

June 18 (Saturday)
– Jags ’N Friends

Annual Picnic
Time:TBD

Sponsor: B.Hernan*
Location: Roswell Area 

Park

July 7, 8, 9 
(Thu/Fri/Sat)
– Challenge 

Championship
Sponsor: D.Maury*

Location: Columbus, OH

July 21, 22, 23 
(Fri/Sat/Sun)

– Blue Ridge Parkway
Overnight Drive

Sponsor: D.Kirkman*
Location: NC

July  22, 23 (Sat/Sun)
– North Carolina 

Concours
Sponsor: D.Kirkman*

Location: Little 
Switzerland, NC

August  5, 6, 7 
(Fri/Sat/Sun)

– Highland Overnight 
Drive

Sponsor:  B.Hernan*
Location: Highlands, NC

August  6  (Saturday)
– Make-A-Wish Car 

Show
Sponsor:  B.Hernan*

Location: Highlands, NC

August  27, (Saturday)
– Summer Drive to 

Amicalola Falls 
Sponsor:  D. Kirkman*

September 10, 
(Saturday)

– British Car Fayre
Sponsor: TBD

Location: Norcross, GA

September 18, 
(Sunday)

– Fall Slalom 
Sponsor: D. Maury*
Location: Gainesville

October 9 (Sunday)
– NGJC Concours

Sponsor: P. Harmon*
Location: Gainesville, GA

Oct 14, 15 (Fri/Sat)
– Euro Auto Festival
Sponsor: D. Kirkman*

Location: BMW Plant, SC

October 29 (Saturday)
– Fall Drive

Sponsor: P. Harmon*
Location: TBD

November 6 (Sunday)
– Hilton Head Concours

Sponsor:  TBD*
Location: Hilton Head 

Island, SC

November 12 
(Saturday)

– Rain Date-Fall Drive
Sponsor:  D.Kirkman*

Location: TBD

November 19 
(Saturday)

– Annual Business 
Meeting

Time: 10:00 AM
Location: TBD

December 18 (Sunday)
– Christmas Party

Sponsor:  TBD*
Location: TBD
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Continued on page 6

The Georgia Triumph Association is organizing an All 
British Car and Motorcycle Show, which also welcomes 
other European Sport Cars and other European 
Motorcycles. We are planning to have first, second and 
third place trophies in 46 car and motorcycle classes. 
But we need at least three early registrations for every 

class to confirm the class and order the trophies. 
Additionally, we will have four special trophies: Best in 
Show Car, Best in Show Motorcycle, Presidents Choice, 
and Sponsors Choice.
     Please use the registration form and send it in, now. 
Early registrations receive a free event T-shirt and are 

$5.00 less than on the day of the show.
Register today without risk. If you need to cancel your 
registration we will refund your registration fee, if we 
received you cancelation before August 16th, 2011.

Britz Blitz Car & Motorcycle Show October 8th in Canton
Submitted by Hermann Schaller, Georgia Triumph Association 
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Is your club hat beginning to look like the dog has been playing with it? That nice 
dark blue embroidered shirt now faded and tattered?
ITS TIME TO UPDATE YOUR WARDROBE AND WEAR YOUR CLUB COLORS IN PRIDE
     As a service to our membership, we affiliated with an advertizing/regalia company 
to provide high quality embroidered clothing items and accessories to you at cost. All 
you need to do is visit our website at www.ngjc.us and click on the Merchandise tab 
at the top of the page. There you can view all the items for sale and print out an order 
form.
    Generally, items purchased will be available for 
pickup at our next event. Each one of the items 
offered is embroidered with our club logo with 
an option for name printing as well.
     If you have any questions don’t hesitate to 
call Pat Harmon at 678-450-6728.

Continued from front cover

our club members will make every effort to get theirs to at least one of the upcoming 
events so everyone will have a chance to participate in the celebration of 
these wonderful cars.
     Ok, so I know it is only August and the two events that will celebrate these cars are 
not until October but it is time to get them on your calendar and make reservations.
     Our annual club Concours is set for Sunday, October 9th, at the Chattahoochee 
Country Club in Gainesville. YOU DO NOT HAVE TO HAVE YOUR CAR JUDGED TO 
PARTICIPATE! In fact, most of us will place our cars in the non judged “Display” only 
group. The idea is to get as many of our club’s E-Types out for the day as we can so 
everyone can enjoy them. Registration forms will be in future newsletters and on our 
web site at www.ngjc.us. 
     The EURO Auto Festival, at the BMW plant just north of Greenville, SC. is the 
following Saturday, October 15. The EURO has named the Jaguar E-Type as the feature 
marque this year. Our good friend Mark Lovello, from the Carolina Jaguar Club, has 
assumed the duties of “Jaguar XKE Event Coordinator” and is trying to get as many 
Jaguar E-Types as possible to attend. This is a wonderful NON-JUDGED show that will 
draw over five hundred European cars of all makes. Mark can be reached at 
864-244-1555 if you have any questions and complete information is at 
www.euroautofestival.com including a link to the Greenville Embassy Suites, 
the host hotel, for reservations.

“Calling All E-Types
Submitted by Dave Kirkman

I am a Jaguar owner living in Hot Springs, Arkansas. As you probably know, there 
has not been a Jag club in Arkansas for many, many years. After speaking with a few 
other local Jag owners, we have decided to host an informal weekend get-together we 
are calling the Hot Springs Jaguar Invitational. It will be held Friday through Sunday, 
November 4-6, 2011
     I would like to extend an invitation to members of your club to join us. We are 
collecting a small registration fee from the participants that will be donated to our 
local homeless shelter. For registration information contact Chuck Laggan by phone at 
501-366-4119 or Email c.laggan@sbcglobal.net

Arkansas Jaguar Owners Organizing 
November Event
Submitted by Charles Laggan

Your NGJC Clothiers Ltd. Is Open For 
Business
Submitted by Pat Harmon 
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North America Calls: (800) 444-5247  
Internationl Calls: (805) 544-7864 

FAX Worldwide: (805) 544-1664 
Email 24-7: parts@xks.com

 XKs UNLIMITED • 850 Fiero Lane, 
San Luis Obispo, California 93401 U.S.A.

Daily Worldwide Shipping • Helpful Friendly Staff •  Club Discounts • Competitive Pricing • Large Inventory

SM

VISIT THE WEb TO OrDEr A MODEL-SPECIFIC 
CATALOGUE AND ANY PArTS YOU NEED TOO

Order Jaguar Parts From The Source... 
XKs Unlimited has the most complete and ex-
tensive range of catalogues in the business, 
with thousands of reference drawings, dia-
grams and photographs. From replacement 
parts to performance upgrades and accesso-
ries, we have what you need for your Jaguar! 
These five catalogues cover all Jaguars from 
1949 to the present.

350 PAGES

498 PAGES

76 PAGES

370 PAGES

320 PAGES

Thanks to the expert 
craftsmanship of Terry, 
Robbie and Zak at 
Renaissance Restorations 
my XK-150 Drophead is 
structurally sound and 
almost ready for the spray 
booth.

Work done but not limited 
to: Replace all Door 
Hinge Boxes, Remove and 
replace Dash Side Structure 
Assembly (both sides) Door 
Rails and Rear Boot. 
Check out their website 
http://www.renaissanceatl.
com/

XK-150
Submitted by John C. Yates


